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Quebec Etocee.

DIOCESAN MOTTo:-"Ye have done it unto Mc."

QUARTERLY MEETING.
A quarterly meeting of the Diocesan Branch was held in

the Church Hall on Thursday, Jan. ioth, at 2.30 o'clock.
Mrs. Dunn presided. The meeting opened with a hymn and
with prayers. The minutes of last meeting were read and
confimed, and reports read from the Secretary, Treasurer,
Dorcas Secretary, Secretary of the Literature Committee and
Secretary for Junior Branches.

The followlng letters were read. From Canon Richardson,
thanking the members of the Diocesan Branch for their reso-
lution of sympathy with him on the death of his wife. From
Mrs. Tilton acknowledging the expression of thanks from the
Quebec Branch and expressing lier satisfaction in having been
able to hold the October Provincial meeting in Quebec. From
Miss Montizambert in reply to the resolution of regret at lier
resignation of the office of Corresponding Secretary passed at
the last Quarterly Meeting. From the Rev. T. Willeman,
Comax, B.C., gratefully accepting Quebec's offer to pay
$ioo a year towards the education of his eldest daughter, and
from Mr. Stocken.

The Treasurer's report showed a deficit in Education Fund,
in the Expense Fund, the Japan Fund, and the question was
considered (and suggestions asked for) as to the best method
of raising the money due. It vas decided that the President
should send a special appeal to each branch, at the same time
urging all to contribute as largely as possible to the Consolida-
tion Fund. At the last quarterly meeting it had been decided
that the Diocesan Branch should take fifty copies of the
Church Magazine, but the question was now deferred for
a year as only two Bran-hes desire copies, the rest being
already supplied.


